

#### Republic of the Philippines

### Department of Education

Region VII – CENTRAL VISAYAS SCHOOLS DIVISION OF BOHOL

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

March 10, 2021

OFFICE MEMORANDUM No. 08, S. 2021

# PLANNING AND TARGET SETTING WORKSHOP OF 2021 CURRICULUM AND IMPLEMENTATION DIVISION (CID) INDIVIDUAL PERFORMANCE REVIEW (IPCR) FORM

Assistant Schools Division Superintendents OIC CID Chief Education Program Supervisors All Others Concerned

- 1. This Office announces the conduct of the Planning and Target Setting Workshop of 2021 Curriculum and Implementation Division (CID) Individual Performance Review (IPCR) Form on March 16-17, 2021 at Bohol Bee Farm, Purok 1, Dao, Dauis, Bohol.
- 2. This activity aims to craft the 2021 CID IPCRF, WFP and TA Plan.
- 3. Below are the participants:
  - Assistant Schools Division Superintendent/CID Consultant
  - OIC CID Chief
  - Education Program Supervisors/Division Coordinator
  - Education Program Specialists for ALS
  - Other CID Personnel
- 4. The participants shall bring the following:
  - laptop and extension cord
  - 2020 IPCRF, WFP and TA Plan
- Relevant expenses such as food and accommodation shall be charged against Division HRTD funds while travel and incidental expenses shall be charged against Division MOOE funds, subject to the usual COA rules and regulations.
- 6. This Memorandum serves as Travel Order.
- 7. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is enjoined.

BIANITO A DAGATAN EdD, CESO V Schools Division Superintendent







#### Republic of the Philippines PROVINCE OF BOHOL City of Tagbilaran



#### PROVINCIAL GOVERNMENT OF BOHOL

## **BOHOL INTER-AGENCY TASK FORCE**

March 5, 2021

DR. BIANITO A. DAGATAN, CESO V Schools Division Superintendent Department of Education Bohol Division Tagbilaran City

#### Dear Dr. Dagatan:

This is in reference to your letter dated March 1, 2021 addressed to the honorable Gov. Arthur C. Yap requesting permission for the conduct of various scheduled activities under DepEd Bohol Division at an unspecified venue as an exemption to the Memorandum No. 336 issued by Gov. Arthur Yap directing the suspension of government activities that will tend to congregate people as part of the COVID-19 mitigating measure. This is aside from the various issuances from the Inter-Agency Task Force and the local government units, that are crafted to ensure the utmost protection and prevention for our populace against the threat of this global pandemic.

On your planned activities, Section 5.5 of the abovementioned Omnibus Guidelines, states that "Mass gatherings such as but not limited to, movie screenings, concerts, sporting events, and other entertainment activities, religious services, and work conferences shall be allowed provided that participants shall be limited to fifty percent (50%) of the seating or venue capacity."

With this, your request for its conduct is hereby APPROVED, specifically for:

1. Workshop on the Finalization of the 2021 IPCR Form for PSDS/APSDS on March 9-10, 2021 with 64 participants:

2. Workshop on Pre-Planning and Target Setting of Curriculum Implementation Division IPCR

Form on March 16-17, 2021 with 20 participants

3. Early Language, Literacy and Numeracy Digital (ELLND) Program Implementation Review and Preparation of Program Completion Report on March 23-23, 2021 with 15 participants

4. Workshop on Digitization of Kindergarten Learning Experience Packets, Quality Assurance and Editing of Q4 Kindergarten Instructional Videos on April 6-9, 2021 with 15 participants

Despite the approval from our end, your administration is requested to ensure strict compliance of the 50% seating capacity of the venue. Please be reminded to follow compliance of minimum public health standards set by DOH, observance of social distancing, and mostly the wearing of face masks, face shields and other protective equipment, the conspicuous placing and use of alcohol or hand sanitizers and use of thermal scanner upon entry, including the presence of the Barangay Health Emergency Response Teams (BHERTs) to monitor the observance of such health protocols.

Let us continue to remain safe and healthy in this new normal and continue supporting our leaders in our battle against this global pandemic.

Thank you.

Very truly yours,

Provincial Administrator / tr **BIATF Executive Director**